
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Friday, 18 June 2021 10:51 AM 
To: Brent Ferguson <Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au>; Stephen Smith 
<Stephen.Smith@aigroup.com.au>; Ruchi Bhatt <ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au>; Luis Izzo 
<luis.izzo@ablawyers.com.au>; victor.lin@afei.org.au; Shue Lo <shue.yin.lo@afei.org.au>; 'Stephen 
Crawford' <stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2021/61 - Funeral Industry Award 2020 
 

OFFICIAL 
 
Dear parties  
 
I refer to the above application filed by the Australian Workers’ Union (AWU) on 5 May 2021.  
 
On 11 May 2021, directions were issued in the matter for interested parties to file any submissions 
in response to the application by Tuesday 8 June 2021. No submissions from employer organisations 
or any other interested parties were received.   
 
A directions hearing was listed before Vice President Hatcher this morning at 10.00am (AEST) Friday 
18 June 2021. No interested parties other than the AWU were in attendance.  
 
The Vice President provides any interested parties a further opportunity to file any submissions in 
response to the application by 5.00pm (AEST) Friday 25 June 2021.  
 
If no further submissions are received, the matter will be determined on the papers.  
 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Eirinn Hayes 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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